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By Bob Longabaugh
Pictured above is what you hope to find outside your

door in short order if you require emergency medical
assistance in Alton anytime during the next few months. The
Alton Fire Department is now providing this service while
Town officials and other vitally interested parties work out a
long-term solution to the provision ofambulance service in
Alton.

The front page of last month’s issue of Main Street
reported that the Alton Volunteer Ambulance Service (AVAS)
would be discontinuing their service after midnight on March
9/10. This followed a “heads-up” report in December’s Mj
Street that the AVAS was finding it increasingly difficult to
turn out the minimum two volunteers to get their ambulance
underway during the workday. The need for additional
volunteers was urgent, and interested persons were
encouraged to contact AVAS President Sherman Brown.

At the Town’s Board of Selectmen meeting on March 1
Brown reported in more detail. He stated that although the
AVAS filed its February 8 notification with the Town that it
“will no longer be providing ambulance care” as of 12:01
a.m. on March 10, that did not mean the AVAS was
disbanding. Ifadditional volunteers could be found, they hoped
to be able to continue as before. In the meantime, on February
15, Fire ChiefRussell Sample had presented the Selectmen
with recommendations on how emergency medical services
could be continued in Alton. The Selectmen advised Sample
to be ready to go with “Plan A” on March 10.

Plan A is a temporary way ofproviding ambulance service

by using the emergency response teams and equipment from
adjacent communities to augment Alton Fire Department
personnel who should be the first to arrive on the scene.
Chief Sample has subsequently arranged for the short-term
lease ofan ambulance (the one shown above) and Alton has
fitted it with the necessary equipment and supplies to fulfill
its rescue mission. This includes one ofthe two Defibrillators
that the Alton-New Durham Lions Club helped purchase.

As might be expected, the provision ofambulance services
was the subject ofmuch discussion when Article 19 came up
at Town Meeting. Thirty-six minutes were spent in debate;
with just over 200 votes being cast, only a few voters were
against appropriating $60,000 for ambulance services. The
sentiment of the voters was clear: Let’s get this problem
quickly worked out with a satisfactory long-term solution.

It wasn’t long before the new equipment and crews were
called into service. The Alton Fire Department assumed
“the duty” at 12:01 a.m. on the 10th and at 7:28 a.m. on the
1 ith they were “toned out” to respond to a person having
breathing difficulty in central Alton. Five minutes later the
Alton ambulance was on the scene and not that much longer
the patient was stable in Huggins hospital. From March 10
until March 17 the Fire Department has responded to six
similar calls, all ofwhich resulted in satisfactory outcomes.

Chief Sample does wish to emphasize that the present
temporary arrangements are, indeed, for emergency calls
only. Persons needing an ambulance for transport scheduled
in advance to a medical facility should make arrangements
with another agency that provides such services.
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LET’S SEE WHAT IT WOULD LOOK LIKE
By Richard M. Pike

Superintendent of Schools
A few weeks ago I was discussing the subject of quality

schools, strategic planning, and excellence in education with
an Alton resident. He said he had faithfully read all the past
Main Street articles that I had submitted which focused on
these subjects, but it would be helpful ifhe could see “what it
all looks like” in a different format. So, for him and all the
other “visual learners” outthere, I submitthe following graphic,
which I believe captures the essence of a quality school and
answers the question: “Ifwe had an exemplary school system,
what would it look like?”

Clear Goals

BAY CHURCH AND COMMUNITY CHURCH
JOIN FOR EASTER SERVICE

The annual Easter Sonrise Service, co-sponsored by the
Bay Church and the Alton Community Church, will begin at
7 a.m., Sunday, April 4. This year’s service will be held at
the Community church, hosted by interim Pastor Bob Decker.
Pastor Bob Hett of the Bay Church will speak on the topic,
“The Resurrection: Fact or Fancy?”

Following the service, breakfast will be served by the
host church. Folks are reminded that Daylight Savings Time
begins that morning, so they must remember to set their clocks
ahead one hour the night before in order to be on time.

Shared Values
And Beliefs

Thstructional
Leadership

AC5 Common Mission

Comprehensive
Assessment

High
Expectations

Teacher
Collegialityv
And bevelapment

A Climate Conducive
To Learning

An Emphasis on Learning

Student

4___ Involvement
And Responsibility

Physical
Environment

Recognition
And Incentives

‘VN. Positive
N Student

Behavior/
Instructional And
Curriculum Focus Parental And Community

Involvement And Support

R3J LANDSCAPES

Light excavation
Landscape development
Drive and walkway construction
Driveway repair and commercial sweeping
Lawn maintenance services
Storm Cleanup
Gravel Road Maintenance
603-875-4769 Russ Sample

Alton Bay, NHAsk Us About Paving Products
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SPRINGTIME DOLL SHOW & SALE
Signs ofspring in Alton: robins, potholes, “peepers,” mud,

school vacation, AND Happy Hobby Doll Club’s Springtime
Doll Show & Sale. This is the 14th year the club has sponsored
its annual doll show which brings hundreds ofdoll collectors
and curious newcomers to the Alton Central School. From
9:30 a.m. tO 2 p.m., Sunday, April 25, more than 50 dealer
tables will offer antique,vintage, modern, and artist dolls for
sale, as w’’ s all types ofclothing, doll furniture, and other
doll-related items. Pictured above is Ruth Messier with her
1998 show booth.

Featured guests this year will be members ofthe American
Academy of Doll Artists who will conduct demonstrations
throughout the day.

Kathy Pollack ofRochester has been involved in the arts
since she was a child. Four years ago Pollack began to work
in polymer clays, creating one-of-a-kind dolls. Her portrait
dolls have been a success, winning ribbons in various shows.
She will be demonstrating sculpting in polymer on April 25.

Wendy Trommer ofBedford has a heritage of creativity.
Her love ofdolls is recent, beginning with simple country rag
dolls using patterns. She went on to create her own; she
draws the pattern, creates the doll, paints the face, and designs
the clothes. She will demonstrate sculpting in cloth.

From artist to collector they all have something to share,
and the doll show is the place to do it. Dealers will be on
hand from the tn-state area, as well as Connecticut.

Admission is $2/adults and $1/under 12 and door prizes
will be awarded. Lunch will be available on the premises.
There is ample free on-street and handicap-accessible parking.
Formore information call Ruth Messier, 875-6750.

ALTON’S LATEST HONOR
By R. Lee Treviac

Alton has been honored by being chosen as the locale
for the 1999 Annual Meeting ofthe Central New Hampshire
Blackfly Breeders Association (“C.N.H.B.B.A.”). The gala
May meeting will be preceded by a huge planning session on
Thursday, April 1, in the South Alton Community Center.

C.N.HB.B.A.’s featured guest speaker will be Ivan
Itche, president ofthe Maine Mosquito Coalition, who will
debunk the myths surrounding which itch itches most. Local
coordinators for the event are Roger Pfuhl and his wife, April,
ofAlton Bay. The Pfuhs’ were last in the news at this time
a year ago when they were cited as primemovers in the
advance planning for the Alton Tricentennial celebration.

ALTON ELECTION RESULTS
By John Duffek

Some 996 voters (30% ofthose eligible) turned out to
cast their ballots for town and school officials and the official
school ballot (see separate story) last month.

Two former members of the
Board of Selectmen, Reuben L.
Wentworth and Arnold P. Shibley,
were returned to office from among
a roster of six candidates and one
announced write-in candidate.
Wentwàrth led the field with 653
votes followed by Shibley (266),
Peter J. Pijoan (238), write-in Steve
McMahon (203), Laurie J. Boyce
(191), Francis C. Metcalfe (139),
and Robert F. Bollinger (106).

Three candidates sought the
position ofTown Clerk — Diantha
S. Moulton (368), Helen L. Brooks
(365), and Deborah L. Burton(177).
A recount, requested by Brooks,
was held on March 1 6 with Brooks
holding at 365 votes while Moulton

— — - — increased her lead to 373.
In other contested town races Shirley Copeland (611)

defeated Robert Longabaugh (3 14) for Trustee ofTrust Funds
for three years; Richard Quindley (490) beat Charles B.
Adams, Jr. (433) for Fire Ward for three years; Malcolm
Simonds (484) defeated Charles B. Adams, Jr. (411) for Water
Commissioner for three years; and Dorothye S. Wentworth
(592) and Donn Brock (458) won the two Planning Board
positions for three years over Robert Gilson (415).

Unopposed candidates were Shirley Copeland (858) for
Library Trustee for three years, Diantha Moulton (827) for
Cemetery Trustee for three years, and Anna D. Griffin (677)
and Alan Sherwood (626) who were elected to two of the
three positions on the Budget Committee for three years while
Gregg Fuller received 13 write-in votes.

School district elections resulted in only one race between
write-in candidates for the three-year position on the School
Board. Larry Alting beat Laurie Boyce, 2 1 5 to 34. Robert
Loprete (672) was elected to the two-year School Board
post, Tern A. Noyes was reelected School Moderator (743),
Christine Whalen was elected School Clerk (755), and Shirley
E. Young will continue as School Treasurer (817).

All of the zoning questions on the town ballot were
approved and the voters chose to continue dealing with the
Town Warrant at town

Main Street’s Inside Front Page 1
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EVENTS FOR YOUR CALENDAR

By Pastor Bob Hett
Roller Rallies

On Monday, April 12, 5:30 p.m., area youth are invited to
meet at the Alton Bay Conference Center to travel to
Newington for a “Roller Rally” at Happy Wheels. Bus
transportation is available for these monthly rallies (another
is scheduled for May 10) by the Conference Center. The
cost for roller skating if$3 .50 (including skate rental), plus $2
for round-trip transportation.

There will be taped Christian music, as well as a brief
inspiratiOlAa nessage during intermission. Even the “young-
at-heart” are invited to come along. For further information,
call Tim Goodwin at 875-6161.

Northern Lights Youth Choir
Sunday, April 18, 10:45 a.m., the Bay Church will host

the Northern Lights Youth Choir from Presque Isle, Maine.
Nearly 50 young people will once again forfeit their school
vacation in favor of ministering to churches all over New
England during the choir’s annual spring tour.

The theme oftheir musical will be “Living in His Grace.”
There will be no charge for this special concert that will take
the place ofthe usual Morning Worship Service. A free-will
offering will be received for the choir. The service will be
held in the Moore Chapel of the Alton Bay Christian
Conference Center.

Brook & Bridle
Summer Homes

O# Lake WiM,usauka
Rater!, Cow Rxd

ALTON. NEW HAMPSHIRE

FULLY FURNISHED
RENTAL HOMES

BONNIE DUNBAR.
BOX 270 - MAILBOAT
WOLFEBORO. N.H. 03894 (603) 569-2707

Barbara’s Little Beauty Shop

Family Hair Care
Senior. Citizen Discounts

OPEN TUES. - FRI.

APRIL IS OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY MONTH
By Charlene Burke

Huggins Hospital is hosting a special program on
occupational therapy on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday,
April 1 9, 21, and 23 . Charlene Burke and Betsy Newcomb,
the occupational therapists at Huggins, will be available from
11:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. and 2:30 - 3:30 p.m. to explain the
variety of testing areas and numerous modalities that
encompasses this field. There will be a demonstration of
special adaptive equipment.

This free educational program, open to all wishing more
information, is a great learning opportunity for young people
considering this career, as well as for caregivers to understand
the dynamics ofoccupational therapy. Individuals requiring
rehabilitative services, young child or elderly person, can
benefit from the creative interventions designed to assist them
in adapting to challenges, i.e., feeding, dressing, or grooming
oneself home safety; or getting back to work. Various therapy
programs are provided: stress management,joint protection!
energy conservation, cognitive/perceptual training in
conjunction with speech therapy, hand therapy, strengthening,
endurance training, and adaptive strategies for daily living.

This is your chance to learn what is available at the
Huggins Hospital Occupational Therapy Department, 240
South Main Street, Wolfeboro, 569-7500.

CONCORD CORNER
by Rob Boyce

State Representative

BEYOND CLAREMONT
As I write this, there is still neither resolution nor

consensus on a solution for the Claremont situation, so I will
discuss some ofthe other issues being worked on.

The Finance Committee is in the middle of dissecting
and understanding the proposed budget. Endless hearings
and presentations by the departments will eventually bring it
into focus.

The other committees are working through their list of
bills. The Transportation committee (where Stan Czech hangs
his hat) recently dealt with some railroad bills and driver’s
ed. Science & Technology has been dealing with the
conflicting areas of air and water pollution regarding the
gasoline additive MTBE.

The Education Committee has looked at bills asking the
Federal government to live up to their promises about funding
special education.

Hopefully by next issue we will have a resolution to
Claremont and finally be able to look more clearly at the
future.

N. flarnstead Rd.
Ctr. Barnstead, NH

776-3920
Barbara Elliott

NEW DURHAM ALTON FARMINGTON WATEB IS OUR MOST IMPORTANT RESOURCE . USE IT WISELY

PUMP SYSTEMS INSTALLED

JOE GOODROW’S Est. 1970

RUBBISH REMOVAL 9OItfl Streeter
ARTESIAN WELLS • CABLE TOOL DRILLING

FULLY INSURED • FREE ESTIMATES
875-4488

235 STOCKBRIDGE CORNER ROAD P BOX 551, SCHOOL ST. NH LIC. #277
ALTON, NH 03809 ME LIC. #231, MA LIC. #163

ALTON, NH 03809 (603) 8752490 NH MAST ELECTLIC #5738
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ALTON TOWN MEETING RESULTS

DID YOU SEE THE CAT IN THE HAT?
March 2 was Dr. Seuss’ birthday. To honor the occasion

McGrath’s Food Center held a “Read to a Child Day.” Here
is Edith Pelton, Store Manager, as the Cat in the Hat, reading
to Ashley Dwyer and her sister, Nicole, on the right. June
Tanguay and Pelton originated the idea. Fifteen children were
entertained at this unique happening.

(Paid Advertisement)

WHAT’S AFOOT ON MAIN STREET
By Anne Quarles

Things are afoot at 8 Main Street in Alton — quite literally.
Dr. Denise Merritt’s SELF HEALTH LOFT is in full swing
with people tapping their toes and swinging their arms as
they listen to the instructions ofcertified trainers Kelly Little
and Rich Penney.

The stngthening and aerobic exercises prescribed by
Dr. Merritt are effective as part of the treatment for many
health problems, including: diabetes, arthritis, osteoporosis,
high cholesterol and blood pressure levels, and fatigue.

“My knees don’t hurt climbing stairs like they used to,”
smiled Dolores Fairburn.

“I’m happy,” added Shirley Eaton. “It motivates me to
exercise with a determined group of people.”

Merritt, who has been a member ofThe American College
of Sports Medicine for five years, last year completed the
Team Physician Course and is being certified as a Clinical
Fitness Instructor.

“The Loft is exciting!” she exclaimed. “It enables me to
combine my love of sports and movement with my life’s
profession of diagnosing and treating disease. My patients
are also excited because they combine work with play.
Spinning is fun. It is sweeping the nation. Sweat flies, fat
melts, riders grimace, riders laugh. Frankly, nothing else I
could prescribe would contribute as much to the overall well-
being ofmy patients.”

The SELF HEALTH LOFT programs are designed to
produce a body with a bold, competent immune system to
intercede in the beginning stages ofillness and to encourage
healthful lifestyle changes, enabling many who suffer from
chronic disease to decrease their medicine levels and decrease
their pain.

Dr. Merritt invites community members to call 875-5577
for a tour ofThe Loft or more information.

By Robert L. Calvert
At the annual Alton Town Meeting on Wednesday, March

10, in the Alton School gymnasium, 212 voters adopted a
1999 operating budget of $2,960,412, exclusive of warrant
articles.

Additional Costs
Added to the above figure were the cost items approved

in several warrant articles as follows: $ 1 6,504 for increase
in wages and benefits as per the collective bargaining
agreement with the Highway Department employees; $55,000
for Phase LII improvements at Alton Bay; $8,900 for basketball
courts at Liberty Tree Park; $22,992 for a new police cruiser;
$8,500 for police mobile dataterminal communication systems;
$80,000 added to Fire Department Equipment Capital Reserve
Fund; and $10,000 added to Fire Department Radio Capital
Reserve Fund.

Highway Costs
Also added were $5,500 for a hot water pressure washer;

$37,540 for the first year of a 4-year lease-purchase
agreement on a front end loader; $500,000 added to Highway
Reconstruction Capital Reserve Fund (partially offset by a
$110,335 Highway Block Grant); $5,000 for a Maintenance
Shed Capital Reserve Fund; $50,000 addition to the Highway
Garage Expansion Capital Reserve Fund. An amendment to
the operating budget (sweep article) total added $20,000 for
salt and sand, plus $107,000 for a new 6-wheel dump truck.
The truck came about after the voters turned down an earlier
article for a 10-wheel dump truck.

Other “Money” Articles
Also added were: $26,1 85 for alleviation of erosion

problems at the Town Beach, offset by a $20,940 grant for
this purpose; $1 00,000 to complete Main Street sidewalks
from Rollins Hill to Alton Bay; $15,000 for Pine Street
Extension water system improvements to be offset in its
entirety by fees ofusers. After much discussion, up to $60,000
was approved for interim ambulance service until a permanent
solution can be found by the Selectmen.

Outside Service Agencies
The following appropriations were approved and can be

added as well to the sweep article total: $3,000 for Community
Health and Hospice; $6,124 for Community Action Program;
$1,500 for American Red Cross; $5,848 for VNA Hospice;
$1,000 for “New Beginnings” (Women’s Crisis Center); and
$12,000 for Youth Service Bureau’s Court Diversion Program.

One Article Passed Over
A majority vote passed over a petitioned article asking

that a 1 .7 acre tract off Route 140 at Mill Pond become a
protected nature trail into perpetuity and called the “Clough
Morrell Nature Trail.” Town counsel confirmed the assertion
of the Chairman of the Trustees of the Trust Funds (and
specifically the Clough-Morrell Fund) that state law specifies
that only the Trustees can make that decision.

Other Actions
Some corrections were made and approved to the minutes

ofthe 1998 Annual Report, and a non-binding resolution was
approved to endorse “meaningful campaign reform.”

Two ladies were recognized by Selectmen Chairman
Stanley Czech for outstanding and long service to the
community. Virginia Dore was cited for 50 years in business
in Alton (beauty parlor), and Alice Calvert for 1 0 years of
significant and dedicated service as a State Representative
from Alton and Belknap County.(Paid Advertisement)
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Vinyl Siding
&

Custom Trim

Maintenance Free

OJuønat Mn

SALES, NSTALLATION & REPAIRS

Financing & Debt
Consoliçiation Loans

PERSONAL INJURY MEDICAL MALPRACTICE GENERAL LITIGATION
BUSINESS LITIGATION ACCIDENTS

EXPERIENCED TRIAL LAWYERS

LAW OFFICES OF PAUL M. MONZIONE
(FORMER PARTNER OF MELVIN M. BELLI)

NO FEE for iniaI phone or office consultafion
or unless a recovery is obtained

* Day, Evening, WeekendAppointments Available *

PORTSMOUTH OFFICE ALTON HOME OFFICE
603-334-9800. 603-859-6555

Offices in NH, MA, CA with Affiliate Offices throughout US

flavored spoons jelly belly beans * chocolates * baskets * bunnies

Money Magazine
Rathbone, Andy
CFIILDREN
Aliki
Brown, Margaret W.
Keller, Laurie
Manuel, Lynn
Rowling, J. K.
Stuve-Bodeen, Stephanie
AUDIO CASSETFES
Eliot, Marc
Fisher, Carrie
Hoffman, Alice
McCourt, Frank
VIDEO CASSETTES

A Sudden Change of Heart
Send No Flowers
Net Force (1st series of3); Net Force,
The Deadliest Game; Murder;
Obsession; Revenge; Power
Mad Jack
Rekindled; Secrets ofthe Stone
Ransom
The Testament
Storm ofthe Century
Billy Straight
Jewel
A Clash of Kings
Charming Billy
Celebration
An Ocean Apart
Dead Eyes (LARGE PRINT)

The Adventures of Huckleberry Finn
Hondo
The Inspector General
Love in the Afternoon
Old MacDonald’s Farm
Ring ofBright Water

SUBMIT YOUR NEWS AND PHOTOS
Main Street’s motto, “The Voice ofAlton,” calls for it to

get the information out on what’s going on — and when — in
our town. Information may be submitted in writing to Main
Street about special events sponsored by community
organizations, club meetings, and news ofgeneral interest to
Alton residents and visitors. Color or black and white photos
of local happenings are also encouraged, but will not be
returned unless accompanied by a S.A.S.E. Label photos
with the names ofpersons shown, left to right.

Send material to Post Office Box 210, Alton Bay 03810,
by the I 5th of the month for the following month’s issue.
Material may also be left in the Main Street box at the Alton
branch ofthe Farmington National Bank.

Main Street reserves the right to limit or edit all material
with a 250-word maximum being desirable. The name ofthe
person preparing the submission, and a telephone number,
must be included. Typed (and “scannable”) text is preferred,
but handwritten material will be given equal consideration.
Text saved on a floppy disk or sent by e-mail is especially
appreciated — contact the editor at 875-5067 to arrange
details.

$iitc* 1q75

%FW AT THE CIIMAN USRARV
FICHON
Bradford, Barbara
Brown, Sandra
Clancy, Tom

Coulter, Catherine
Delinsky, Barbara
Garwood, Julie
Grisham, John
King, Stephen
Kellerman, Jonathan
Loft, Bret
Martin, George R.R.
McDermott, Alice
Michaels, Fern
Pilcher, Robin
Woods, Stuart
NONFICHON
Clancy, Tom
Gray, John
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LincbijCars
Airports . WeddiiiEs j’iotfls • Anniversaries

Nights Owt • usiiess Trips

P.O. Box 537 j I Tel.: 603-875-3672
New Durham Road 800-352-2536
Alton, NH 03809 ‘:: Fax: 603-875-3675

Ned Osborn - Member New England Livery Association

A Guided Tour ofAircraft Carrier
How to Get What You Want & Want
What You Have
100 Steps ofWealth, Vol. 1, 2, & 3
Windows 98 for Dummies

Painted Words Spoken Memories
The Little Scarecrow Boy
The Scrambled States ofAmerica
Lucy Maud & the Cavendish Cat
Harry Potter & the Sorcerer’s Stone
Elizabeti’s Doll

Kato Kaelin, the Whole Truth
Delusions ofGrandma (
Here on Earth
Angela’ Ashes

*
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________________

EASTER SPECIALI 20% OFF
e FOR YOU II when you mention this ad
a) I GIFT BASKETS j Your ideas make it special.

___________________

0

8 (603) 875-2266 Order you Easter baskets early

.
for best selection.orE Pricesstartat$10.95.

1-888-214-9368 cai and place your order now.
o

* candles * ceramics pancake mix syrup jelly * biscuits

- -

SEE THECOMPLETE LISTiNG
AVAILABLE AT THE LIBRARY

&l6Iz/i3uildin

Daniel Doherty

20 Years Experience in the Building Trade.

. Quality Restorations

. Qustomized Woodwooking & Cabinetry

Nojob too big or small!!

For a free estimate call Dan: (603) 875-6488
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OUTCOME OF SCHOOL WARRANT

By John Duffek
For the second year in a row, voters defeated the school

operating budget as voters continue to address the School
District Warrant at the polls rather than at a School District
Meeting. This year, the margin was only one vote (435 to
436) and ‘ recount was held on March 19 with the outcome
being unchanged(434 to 442). The proposed operating budget
was $5,425,888 while the default budget is $5,340,248.

The collective bargaining agreement between the Alton
Teachers’ Association and the School Board was defeated
299 to 606, although voters authorized the School Board to
call a special meeting to address only cost items of the
agreement, 471 to 382.

Article II to fix the salaries ofthe Clerk, Moderator, and
Supervisors ofthe Checklist was approved 597 to 295.

Various capital reserve funds were approved: $15,000
for repairing and replacing water heaters, boilers, and
ventilation systems (739 to 166); $15,000 for repairing and
replacing sections of the roof (757 to 167); $15,000 for
replacing the gym floor (638 to 274); and $20,000 fdr the
installation ofa fire suppression system (691 to 220). A new
capital reserve fund of$1 75,000 to purchase land for a future
school was established (466 to 444).

Approval was given for a three-year lease and $25,000
for the first year payment for a double classroom modular
(640 to 272). A request for $100,000 to test possible building
sites for a new school was defeated 434 to 473 . An article to
allow the School Board to exclude election workers earning
less than $1 ,000 a year from payroll taxes was approved
(531 to293).

Revisiting the “SB2” issue the voters decided to continue
voting on the warrant at the polls.

WHO DONE IT?
By Officer Susan Roberts
Alton Police Department

The week ofApril 19 is going to be very exciting for the
Alton School 9th grade Civics classes. The students have
been working with the Alton Police Department as part of its
“You and. the Law Program” studying crime scene
investigation and citizens rights. As a final project the students
will be participating in their own mock crime scene
investigation. With the assistance and cooperation of the
Alton School faculty this project will be exciting as well as
challenging for everyone.

Each class will be broken up into teams with a police
officer mentor. The team will be given fingerprint equipment
and a camera to use in their investigation ofthe mock crime
scene. The scenes were created to reflect true-to-life crimes,
and each team must document and report the facts as they
investigate.

The students of the Civics classes have learned how to
fingerprint and conduct basic crime scene investigations.
However, 1i; project does notjust end with the actual crime
scene. Students have learned how the United States
Constitution applies to police work, especially in relationship
to interviewing witnesses and suspects. The students will be
required to properly interview while protecting people’s rights.
The teams will interview people who may have been witnesses
or suspects to the mock crime.

Which team will unfold the crime scene puzzle first and
uncover the suspect identity? Everyone will have to wait
until April 19 to learn the answer.

Dockside Restaurant
Alton Bay

cP4c. 875-2110 4
prl1 3peclal

3 ‘Jr1-at.unOn1y

Lobster Dinner
I 1/4 lb. - per person

Single $9.95 - Twins $14.95
Choice ofpotato & salad included

Alton Funeral Home
School Street

Alton, NH 03809
(603) 875-3311
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The Quality hand crafted gifts.

MM Craft OPEN YEAR ROUND ciIII
...‘ Cofta8e OPEN: Thurs. thru Mon. 4
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“GOOD &D FASHIONED SERWCE”
Call for special contractors package

c C Le )Davftt Road, Pittsfield

L)Alton Bay Lakeview Market
DELl I BAKERY

(603) 875-8888

Subs and Sandwiches made to order.
Pastries and Bread baked fresh daily.

Deli Platters and Birthday/Special Occasion
Cakes available with 24 hour notice.
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PREMIUM VINYL SIDING CO.
Complete Siding and Trim Coverage

Vinyl Replacement Windows
Seamless gAJuminum Guffers

Guffer Cleaning
Roofing - Decks - Carpentry

Complete Interior and Exterior Remodeling

Insured - References (603) 776-3545

Main Street, Alton Professional Centre
P.O. Box 817

Alton, New Hampshire 03809
Telephone (603) 875-2800 Telefax (603) 875-3394

Providing the southern Lakes Region with quality
legal seri’ice in the areas ofreal estate, estate planning,

corporate and business law, andfamily law.

r
CU17

4
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ADVENT CHRISTiAN

Sunday Setvices are held in the Moore Chapel
Alton Bay Christian Conference Center

Hands folded in prayer, Uplifted in praise, Extended in love.

Rev. Robert Hett Pastor Office (603) 875-6765

L I(
Letterheads, Invoices,

Envelopes, Business Cards,
Carbonless Forms, Labels,
Tickets, Promotional Pads,

Feature fliers, Newsletters, Advertising Specialities,
Wedding Invitations and much more!

Call usj’or a quote:

Farmington National Bank
Celebrates Our Community.

Main Street
Alton, NH 03809

603-875-6111
http://farmington.banknorth.com

Member

Farmington National Bank
A Banknorth Financial Resource

ALTON CENTRAL SCHOOL ANNOUNCES
SECOND QUARTER HONOR ROLL

The following students were named to the honor roll for
the second quarter at Alton Central School. High Honors
requires a grade of at least 92 in all subjects and Honors
requires a grade of at least 83 in all subjects.

Fourth Grade — High Honors: Jane Farrell and Kelsie
Moore; Honors: Dottie Jean Bailey, Robbie Boudreau, Ashley
Finethy, Charlotte French, Kimberly Hannafin, Caila Kantar,
Nicholas Lundy, Bryce St.Cyr, Jeffrey St.Cyr, George
Stevens, Wesley Taggett, and Ty Tremblay.

Fifth Grade — High Honors: Owen Laurion and Patrick
Quinn; Honors: Johanna Dickson, Nicholas Divito, Allyson
Dudman, Rebecca Golden, James Grant, Peter Kaszynski,
Luke LaFreniere, Brittany Moore, Joshua O’Neil, Taylor
Peterson, Marie Phelan, Jacqueline Piaseczny, Daniel Pitman,
Katrina Tidd, and Caitlin Wentworth.

Sixth Grade — High Honors: Anne Farrell and Stephanie
Tanguay; Honors: Amanda Boudreau, Crystal Cleasby, Kelly
Eagles, Vanessa Gilbert, Cassandra Golden, Erin Hannafin,
Sonya Itchkavich-Levasseur, Morgan Locke, Tara Loprete,
Robert Malone, Ashley Marren, Whitney Marston, David
McMahon, Brenna Quann, Shayna Randall, Derek Rondeau,
Brian Roy, Michael Tidd, Sarah Tinkham, and Ashley
Waterman.

Seventh Grade — High Honors: Lyndsey Caron, Tonya
Prescott, Daniel Quinn and Krista Shibley; Honors: Tamara
Cornelissen, David Currid, Carl Dickson, Dylan Laurion,
Dakotah Nixon, Matthew Sydow, and Lindsey Tinlin.

Eighth Grade — High Honors: Hilary Ballentine, Terese
Hopper, Amanda Jones, and Erin Wood; Honors: Adam
Ames, Katie Brooks, Jennifer Carr, Patricia Currid, Nicholas
Hallin, Stephanie Hillsgrove, Marc Levasseur, Kristin Murray,
and David Snell.

Ninth Grade — High Honors: David Benedetto, Rebecca
Howard, Briahna Itchkavich-Levasseur, Marissa Peterson,
and Jane Varney; Honors: Joshua Albair, Dana Lang, David
Shibley, and Dennis Sweeney.

Tenth Grade — High Honors: Renee LaFreniere, Katie
Morrill and Meghan St.Cyr; Honors: Amy Beauregard,
Zachary Christy, Kelsie Croes, Sara Dore, Tara Elliott, Loretta
Helie, Heather Joslyn, Lorin McGovern, and Ashley
Southwell.

Eleventh Grade — High Honors: Danielle Moore;
Honors: Michael Caverly, Jacob Locke, Jenny Martin, and
Victor Stone.

Twelfth Grade — High Honors: Tonia Elliott and Jennifer
Emanouil; Honors: Daniel Alting, Carly Blanchard, Desiree
Crossley, Andrena Dore, Andrew Fuller, Ennasea Guyette,
Christy Holway, Amanda Lambert, Amber Locke, Sarah
McDonald, Kimberly Noyes, Christopher Ouellette, Amanda
Pacheco, Gregory Salvatore, and Anna Varney.

ALTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The Alton Historical Society will hold its first meeting of

the 1999 season on Tuesday, April 20, at 7:30 p.m. in the
meeting room ofthe Gilman Library.

We welcome all members and friends to become
acquainted with our new museum home and to help plan our
activities for the year.

This will be an opportunity to pay your 1999 dues of $5
per memberand to enjoy the delicious refreshments provided
by our hostesses.

Law Offices of
Jones, Wensley, Wirth & Azarian

and
Arthur W. Hoover

Worship
Sunday 10:45 AM & 6 PM

Prayer & Study
Wednesday 7 PM

(603) 875-2197
(800) 439-2197 (NH only)
(603) 875-3290 Fax

Alton Printing Co.
Church Street
Alton, NH
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CHRISTIAN WOMEN’S LUNCHEON
Anita Ratte from Gilford and her sister, Barbara Whitaker,

from Somers, Connecticut, will present a program about cross
stitching a luncheon, April 14, 11 :30 a.m., Conference
Center, Route 1 1, Alton Bay. Nancy Heald of Gilford will
provide the music; the speaker will be Anne Nolan from Alton.

Reservations for the luncheon and the ayailable
complimentary nursery may be made by calling Janet
Benedetto, Alton, 875-2032 (between 2 and 6 p.m) or Harriet
Ireland, Gilford, 524-7194, by Wednesday, April 7.

The Lakes Region Christian Women’s Club, an
interdenominational group with no formal membership, is the
sponsor ofthe luncheon.

THE CHECKOUT DESK
By Holly Brown

.

Librarian

- ALOT IS HAPPENING AT YOUR LIBRARY
Those ofyou who visit the library on a regular basis may

have noticed activity in and around the case located at the
entrance ofthe adult wing. Recently we have enjoyed some
wonderful displays that members ofour community have been
willing to share. January we celebrated Barbie’s 40th birth-
day, February we enjoyed a breathtaking arrangement of
photographs put together by the Lakes Region Conservation
Trust, and for March we welcomed spring with a beautiful
rock display. Ifyou have a special collection you would like
to share, please let us know. For more information please
stop in or call 875-2550.

The year 2000 is just around the corner. Many people
are concerned about the Y2K Millennium. Bug. Ifyou would
like more information about Y2K, how it might affect you
and your community, and what you can do about it, visit our
Y2K display at the library.

The Friends ofthe Gilman Library will be holding their
annual meeting on April 6 at 7 p.m. in the meeting room.
Hope to see you there!

The book discussion group is scheduled to meet on April
14 at 6 p.m. in the meeting room. The Color of Water by
James McBride will be discussed. Ifyou need a copy of the
book, come in and check one out.

II
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Acrylic Nails * Gel Nails Pedicures Tanning
Skin Care Facials Makeup Body Waxing

Advanced Hair Coloring & Perming

APRIL SPECIALS
One Year Tanning Acrylic Nails

Membership $39.95
$249.95 ask for Susan

90B Center Street, Wolfeboro
MON. WED, FRI 9-8 569-2099
TUES, THURS, 9-5:30 & SAT 9.5

•RE$
AUTO IMPORTS SERVICE

AUTO REPAIR-ALL IMPORTS & DOMESTICS, TOO
ROUTEII HC73B0X532 ALTONBAYNH 03810

- MAJOR & MINOR WORK
. ENGINE REBUILDING OUR SPECIALTY
- NH STATE INSPECTIONS
- DEPENDABLE SERVICE AT COMPETITIVE RATES

Monday - Saturday Over 28 Years Experience
Call for an Appointment Roger Bergeron, Owner

_:(j ‘

I’,

U:
THANKS, TOOTH FAIRY

The Tooth Fairy, above (Ginny Burunis ofLakes Region
General Hospital’s Dental Health program), recently visited
Alton Central’s kindergarten, first, and second grades. She
presented an exciting and educational program about the
importance ofcaring for and maintaining healthy teeth.

I)

(1)
toc

r
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cO

REDKEN
5TH AVENUE NYC

603-875-6148
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APRIL EVENTS
Thu. 1 PASSOVER

APRIL FOOL’S DAY
Sat. 3 ALTON YOUTH LEAGUE, Major League Try-outs,

Alton School Field, 10 am. - 12 Noon (rain date 4/10)
.

PENNY SALE, Lions Club event, Alton School, 7 p.m.,
see story

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS, 2 a.m.
Sun. 4 EASTER

SUNRISE SERVICE, Community Church, 7 am., breakfast
following, see story

Tue. 6 FRIENDS OF THE GILMAN LIBRARY, Annual Meeting,
7 p.m., see Checkout Desk

SCENIC BYWAYS PROJECT HEARING, Town Hall,
.

7 p.m., see story
Wed. 7 BINGO, American Legion, 6:30 p.m.
Thu. 8 BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC, Pearson Road

Community Center, 10:30 a.m. - 12 noon
Fri. 9 SPAGHETTI DINNER, American Legion, 6 - 8 p.m.,

see Post 72 story
Sat. 10 RABIES CLINIC, Alton Central Fire Station,

12:30 - 2 p.m., see story
Mon. 12 ROLLER RALLIES, 5:30 p.m., see story
Wed. 14 LUNCHEON, Lakes Region Christian Women’s Club,

Christian Conference Center, 1 1 :30 am., see story
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP, 6 p.m., Gilman Library,

see Checkout Desk
BINGO, American Legion, 6:30 p.m.

Fri. 16 ALTON STUDENTS, Tetanus Booster, 8 - 9 am.; GRADE
6 STUDENTS, MMR vaccine, 8 - 9 am.; PRE
SCHOOL CHILDREN, Clinic for up to age 6, 9 -

10:30 a.m., Alton Central School, see story
Sun. 18 NORTHERN LIGHTS YOUTH CHOIR, 10:45 a.m.,

see story
Tue. 20 ALTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEETING, 7:30 p.m.,

see story
Wed. 21 BINGO, American Legion, 6:30 p.m.
Sun. 25 SPRINGTIME DOLL SHOW & SALE, 9:30 am. - 2 p.m.,

Alton Central School, see story
MARCH FOR PARKS, Town Forest Loop Trail, I p.m.,

see story
Wed.. 28 BINGO, American Legion, 6:30 p.m.

TO LIST YOUR EVENT SUBMIT WRITTEN INFORMATION TO:
(1) P. 0. Box 210, Alton Bay, 03810 or (2) Farmington National Bank
(Main Street) mail box). Be sure to include a phone number.

rm
vmF

All dog licenses are due by April 30. If dogs are not
licensed by June 1, there will be a forfeit of$25 and a fine of
$1 per month.

License fees are:
Male or Female - $10

Spayed or neutered dog - $7.50
Puppies (3 months to 7 months) - $4.50

First dog for owner over 65 - $2
A current rabies certificate must be presented at the time

ofregistration.
Residents also are reminded ofthe leash law ordinance

for the Town of Alton.

CHECK THESE NOTICES OUT...
RABIES CLINIC ON APRIL 10

The annual clinic to obtain rabies shots for dogs will be
held Saturday, April 1 0, Alton Central Fire Station on Route
140 from 12:30 to 2 p.m. A current rabies shot is required
before a dog license can be obtained. Additional information
may be obtained from the Town Clerk’s office, 875-2101.

BURN PERMITS
Fire ChiefRussell M. Sample, Jr. would like to remind

Alton residents that starting April 1 Burn Permits will be issued
and are REQUIRED for burning brush, household rubbish,
or untreated wood.

Anyone needing a permit can apply at the Alton Central
Station on a Tuesday or Thursday morning or by calling the
Alton Fire Department, 875-0222, to schedule an appointment.

BUDGET COMMITTEE VACANCY
Are you interested in learning how the Town of Alton

operates? Do you want to be a part of the budget-making
process and have input into trying to keep our taxes lower?

Here is your opportunity! There is a vacancy on the
Budget Committee which the other members would like to
see filled. Please consider joining this group. Call Scott
Sweezey at 776-5566 for more information as to the
procedures ofapplying for this position.

SCENIC BYWAYS PROJECT
PUBLIC HEARING

A public hearing will be held on Tuesday, April 6, 7 p.m.
in Town Hall to receive testimony on whether or not Alton
shall agree to the designation of Route I I in the Town of
Alton from the traffic circle to the Gilford town line as part of
the “Scenic Byways Project” sponsored by the U. S.
Department of Transportation, the New Hampshire Office
ofState Planning, and the Lakes Region Planning Commission.
Please note that Route 28 from the traffic circle to the
Wolfeboro town line has already been so designated.

IMMUNIZATIONS OFFERED AT
ALTON CENTRAL SCHOOL

Spring is here and with it comes the immunization clinic
at Alton Central School on Friday, April 16. Students who
need a tetanus booster will be offered that vaccine from 8-9
a.m. along with sixth grade students who need an MMR
vaccine. Parents will be notified iftheir children require the
vaccines. From 9 - 10:30 a.m. a pre-school clinic for children
up to 6 years old will be held. The clinic is provided at no
charge by VNA-Hospice of Southern Carroll County and
Vicinity and will be held in the school nurse’s office.

Efforts are being made to offer a program of dental
cleanings at the school. In the meantime parents are reminded
ofthe opportunity at the NH Technical Institute in Concord
where the Dental Hygiene program offers cleanings for
children, $10, and adults, $1 5 . More information is available
at 271-7 160.

Main Street’s

PUBLIC NOTICE
TOWN OF ALTON

PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO
REGISTER YOUR DOG!

Diantha S. Moulton
Alton Town Clerk
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SCHEDULES
CHURCHES:

Baha’i Fireside — Thu., 7:30 p.m., Hoiway Residence, Old New
Durham Road

Bay Church —Sun. School, 9:30 am.; Sun. Worship, 10:45 am.
and 6 p.m.; Wed. Family Night Pitch-in Dinner, 6 p.m.
in Lombard Center Dining Hall; Adventure groups,7 p.m.;
Sun. Worship, Moore Chapel; other services, Alton Bay
Christian Conference Center; Pastor Robert H. Hell

Community Church — Sun. School, 9:30 am.; Sun. Service, I 1 am.;
Congregational Meeting House

First Free Will Baptist Church — Sun. School, 9:45 am.; Church,
11 a.m.; Evening Service, 6 p.m.; Wed. Prayer Meeting,
7 p.m.; Depot St., New Durham; Pastor James Nason

St. Joan ofArc — Sat., 5 p.m., Sun., 8 and I I am., Mon. - Sat.,
except Wed., 8 am.; Confessions, Sat., 4 p.m. or by
appointment; Fr. Richard Wegman, Pastor

Wolfeboro Bible Fellowship — Sunday School, 9:30 am.;
Worship Service, 10:30 am. (Summer 10 am.); Evening
Service, 6 p.m.; Wed. Prayer Meeting, 7 p.m.; Route 28;
Pactnr Scott Button

GILMAN LIBRARY: 875-2550
Mon. and Wed., 11 a.m. - 7 p.m.; Tue. and Fri., 9 am. - 5 p.m.;
Sat., 9 am. - 1 p.m.; closed Thu. and Sun.

SENIOR MEAL SITE: 875-7102
Mon - Fri., 10 am. - 2 p.m., Pearson Rd. Community Center

SOLID WASTE CENTER: 875-5801
Mon., Fri., Sat., and Sun., 7 am. - 5 p.m.
Closed Tue., Wed., and Thu.
Rines Road Pit as of4/3, Sat. and Sun., 8 am. - 3 p.m.

TOWNHALL: 875-2161
Selectmen’s Office, Tax Collector, Town Administrator, Town

Clerk, and Welfare Officer, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Building Inspector — 875-5095 for hours and appts.
Parks and Recreation — 875-0109 for info and appts.
Planning Director — 875-5095 for hours and appts.

ORGANIZATIONS:
Alcoholics Anonymous — Tue., 8 p.m., Alton Bay Community

Center
American Legion — 2nd Mon., 7 p.m., Legion Hall
American Legion Auxiliary — 2nd Mon., 7 p.m., Legion Hall
American Legion Jr. Auxiliary — 1st Tue., 6 p.m., Legion Hall
Boy Scout Troop 53 — Wed., 6 p.m., Central Fire Station
Cub Scout Pack 53 — Last Tue., 6:30 p.m., Legion Hall
Eastern Star — 2nd Tue., when meeting, 875-521 1
Flying Club — 2nd Wed., 6:30 p.m., 859-7900
Friendc nfthe Gilman Library — Watch “Checkout Desk”
Garden Club — 4th Tue. (in season), Congregational Mtg. House
Girl Scout Junior Troop 630, Wed., 5:30 p.m., Alton Sch. Cafe.
Happy Hobby Doll Club — 4th Fri., 7 p.m., Pearson Road

Community Center
Historical Society — 3rd Tue., Apr. - Oct.; Nov. - Mar., open

by request, 569-2629
Knights ofColumbiis — 1st Wed., 7:30 p.m., St. Joan of Arc

Church Hall
Lions Club — 1st and 3rd Thu., 6:30 p.m., Edgewood Restaurant
Masonic Lodge — 2nd Thu., when meeting, 875-7448
PTSA — 3rd Tue., Alton Central School Library, 7 p.m.
Senior Citizens — 2nd Wed., 1 p.m., Pearson Road

Community Center
VFW — 3rd Mon., 7:30 p.m., Pearson Road Community Center

BOARDS AND COMMITTEES
(Main Street’s next issue will list the new officers.)

ADDRESS COMMITTEE — Meets on call. Chairman Russell Jones,
875-7510.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN — Meeting time to be determined; watch
Town Hall board for notice. Call 875-2161 for appointment.

BUDGET COMMITTEE — I st Thursday (twice a week in “budget
season”), 7 p.m., Chairman Peter Pijoan, 875-8894.

CEMETERY TRUSTEES — 1st & 3rd Monday, I p.m., Chairman
Florence Shaw, 875-2220.

CONSERVATION COMMISSION — 2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7 p.m.,
Chairman Lisa Erickson Harris, 364-6388.

FIRE WARDS — Meet on call. Russell Jones, 875-7510.
GILMAN MUSEUM COMMITTEE — Meets on call. Chairman

Ellamarie Carr, 776-4833.
LAND CONSERVATION INVESTMENT PROGRAM — Meets on

call. Chairman Juliet Peverley, 875-7232.
LEVEY PARK TRUSTEES — Meet on call. Chairman Ken Gilbert,

859-2021.
PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION — Meets once a month,

day varies, 6:30 p.m., Chairman William Lionetta, 875-0109.
PLANNING BOARD — 4th Monday, 7 p.m., Chairman Bonnie

Dunbar; call 875-5095 for appointment.
SCHOOL BOARD — 2nd & 4th Monday, 6 p.m., Chairman R. Loring

Carr, 776-6003.
SUPERVISORS OF THE CHECKLIST — Meet on call. Chairman

Cindy Duffek, 569-4441.
TRUSTEES OF THE GILMAN LIBRARY — 3rd Monday, 3:30 p.m.,

Chairman David Countway, 875-2550.
TRUSTEES OF TRUST FUNDS — Meet on call. Chairman Joseph R.

Houle, 875-7321.
WATER COMMISSION — 2nd & 4th Thursday, 8 am., Chairman

Charles B. Adams, Jr., 875-7246.
ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT — 2nd Thursday, 7 p.m.,

Chairman Glen McLean, 875-5095.
CALL 875-5067 TO UPDATE THE ABOVE LISTINGS

OUR ELECTED OFFICIALS
U.S. SENATE

Robert C. Smith, 307 Dirksen Senate Office Building, Washington DC
20510-2903; Phones: (800) 922-2230, (202) 224-2841, Fax:
(202) 224-1353; e-mail: opinionsmith.senate.gov

Judd Gregg, 393 Russell Senate Office Building, Washington DC
20510-2904; Phones (202) 224-3324, (603) 225-71 15, Fax (202)
224-4952; e-mail: mailboxgregg.senate.gov

U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
John E. Sununu, 1229 Longworth House Office Building,

Washington DC 20515; Phones(202) 225-5456, (603) 641-9536,
Fax (202) 225-5822; e-mail: Rep.Sununumail.house.gov

NH EXECUTIVE COUNCIL
Ray Burton, 271-3632 (Concord), 747-3662 (Woodsville)

NH SENATE
Leo Fraser, 225-3664 (w), 435-6626 (h)

NH HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
Gordon Bartlett, 524-1220 (w), 524-6536 (h)
Robert Boyce, 875-6066 (w), 875-7371 (h); rboyceworIdpath.net
Stanley Czech, 875-3815
Paul Golden, 269-4071 (w), 269-551 1 (h)

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
William Ryan, 875-21 12

Harold M. Bothwick, Jr., 875-6262 James C.Washburn, 364-7413
Arnold (“Pete”) Shibley, 875-2849 Reuben Wentworth, 875-3388

Information Center

CALL 875-5067 TO UPDATE THE ABOVE LISTINGS



Page 12

Trophy Room Taxidermy
Saving Your Priceless Memories

Jeff Fontaine
Taxidermist

INNOVATIVE BUILDERS

Custom Homes Additions Garages Complete Renovations

20 years experience Fully insured Free estimates

(603)875-4533

Po Box 463 Alton, N.H. 03809

tebone@worldpath.net

McGrath’s Food Center
Your Small Town Friendly Store

WE NOW HAVE A MEGABUCKS MACHINE!
- Come check out our in-store lottery drawing!

HOURS:
Monday - Thursday 8 am - 7 pm
Friday & Saturday 8 am - 8 pm
Sunday 8 am - 7 pm 875-6104

Any suggestions
come on in we’d love to hear from you!
Owner: Clifford McGrath Manager: Edith Pelton
Grocery Manager: June Tanguay

c5Actn3oooc/jes
professional dog grooming

Giveyour doag a beaty treatment!

All natural luxury shampoos
for a clean, healthy coat.

Call 875-6660 Tani Lamper, Certified Gmomer
Located in Alton, just a couple miles from the traffic circle.

SERVISThR.
ALTON HOME & LUMBER CENTER

One Stop Shopping Where The Customer Comes First
Rte 11, Alton, (603) 875-3900

Plumbing
Electrical

Paint
Cabot Stains

Kerosene

Lumber Stove Pipe

‘c

/7 iLittik

‘.

Sewing !‘I(oom
Brenda Mackay - Main St., Williams Bldg. Rt. 11, Alton Bay NH 875-5329

Master Seamstress Over 26 Years Experience

“You sow your oats...while I stitch your britchez”
Kustom Sewing

‘‘Alterations including Wedding Gowns
‘Slip Kovers Kurtains Zipper Replacements

‘‘lroning Service Krafts

‘1lNG LESSO VMUBLE
Hours: Monday thru Friday 9:00 am - 4:00 pm

Unique Projects Lets Talk! Walk-ins Welcome

Slip Covers & Curtains to match.

Main Street, Alton, NH 03809
Email: paine@worldpath.net

(603) 875-5106
Fax: (603) 875-5106

Hardware

Molding

Finish Pine

Plywood

Sheetrock

lnsulation

Mon. - Sat.
7:30 am - 6:00 pm

Sun.

Propane Mahogany 8:30 am - 4:00 pm

- One stop grocery shopping
- USDA Choice Meats
- Fresh produce
- Special orders welcome
- Cold Beer
- Full Service Deli

- Bakeiy Department
- Deli Platters
- Veggie Platters
- Fnñt Baskets
- We’re adding on . ...

come check it out!

[Iz .3;.NAPA AUTO PARTS

NAPAAUTO PARTS - FARMINGTON

WE CARRY A FULL LINE
OF AUTO PARTS & ACCESSORIES

INCLUDING...

•Partsforlmports

1NAPA •PartsforTivcks 1NAPA
_ . Paint & Supplies W

. Brand Names You Rely On

ASK ABOUT NAPA NATIONAL WARRANTY PROGRAM

NAPA AUTO PARTS
Route 1 1 - Farmington

755.2264 • 800.734-2269
Mon-Fri 6 am to 5:30 pm

I Satóamto5pm.Sun9amtolpm

Day Care!
only $9.

I I
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Pictured above in the center (Coach Matt Locke, left,
Athletic Director Scott Hutchins, right) Alton’s Ben Locke
scored his bOOth point on February 1 6 against Sunapee. A
packed house came out to see the game and show their
enthusiastic support.

Locke needed 24 points that evening to reach the mark
and it came in the 3rd period as he took a pass to go in for a
lay-up shot. He ended up with 34 points; by the way, Alton
won the game. Congratulations for ajob well done.

ALTON SOCCER PLAYERS ARE GOLDEN!
By Peter Clifford

Three of Alton’s six teams took first place in their
divisional post-season soccer tournaments. On March 7
and 14 tho Lakes Region Soccer Club held its post-season
Indoor Soccer Tournament at four locations.

U18 Boys and Girls
Ui 8 (up to 1 8 years of age) Boys Tournament was held

at Brewster Academy March 7. Alton’s UI 8 Boys team
(David Blanchard, James Harrell, Joseph Hillsgrove, Reed
Holway, John McAuliffe, Eric Snell), coached by John
McAuliffe, finished in fourth place. They were undefeated
through the regular season (7 - 0).

Ui 8 Girls Tournament, held at Wakefield on March 14,
was won by the Alton Ui 8 girls (Randi Desmarais, Morgan
Fuller, Christy Holway, Rebecca Howard, Emily King,
Meghan St. Cyr, Jane Varney). Coach Bill Holway’s team
beat Wolfeboro and then Moultonboro to win the Gold Medal.
This team also finished first in the regular season.

U14 Girls and Boys
Alton entered two teams, a U14 Girls and a U14 Boys,

both coached by Robert Lowthian all season. These teams
played their tournaments at Moultonboro Academy. Alton’s
U14 Girls team (Crystal Bailey, Dottie Jean Bailey, Jill Green,
Rachel Harrell, Emily Lowthian, Ashley Marren) was knocked
out ofthe tournament early but put up a good fight to the end.
They were the only all-girls team in the tournament.

Alton’s U14 Boys (David Bailey, Robert Clifford, David
Finethy, Trvis Hillsgrove, Tyler Lowthian, Kyle McAuliffe,
Timothy Waterman) finished in first place in their division
and had to play against Ui 5 teams in the tournament. They
out hustled, out passed, and out scored their bigger Ui 5

Continued on page 15

WHAT STARTED ON CHRISTMAS ...

This year I started thinking about the month ofApril on
Christmas Day. Santa gave me anew rotating fly tying vice,
and I couldn’t wait to tie some trolling streamers for salmon
season. April 1 is the opening day. Like you could miss the
“trafficjam” in the bay, or all the anglers on the bay bridge!!!

April is the month to have a line in the water. Salmon,
lake trout, and rainbows are in the shallows at this time. They
are following the spawning smelt and will bite quite readily.

As ofthis writing, people are still driving trucks and cars
out on the ice. With only 1 5 days until April 1 , there may not
be much open water. If not, one can always fish the Merry
Meeting River, but remember that from the Alton Bay Bridge
upriver is fly-fishing only. The word on the river is to use
something olive green. A green nymph imitation or a bead
head matuka are supposed to be the flies to use.

The lake side of the Bay Bridge is open to any legal
fishing method. In addition to flies, a shiner, smelt, night
crawler, or spinner, will take salmon, lakers or rainbow here.
I’ve seen lake trout of4 pounds taken on cast flies behind the
old roller skating rink, salmon caught on shiners at Levy Park,
and salmon hooked with worms in the bay.

As the ice lets go it’s winter’s grip on the big lake, any
place may hold fish. In the bay, Sandy Point area is a good
place to try. In front ofCascades is OK also. Echo Point is
a favorite spot ofmine, with Black Point next on my “have to
fish” list. By this time, most ofthe Big Lake is open and the
fish are everywhere. Get a line in the water! I’ll be the one
rowing the ultra-lite canoe with one ofmy Labrador dogs in
front as ballast if my wife can’t fish that day.

In the evenings, be sure to look up for the turkey vultures
soaring over the bay towards Alton Mountain where they go
to rest for the night. Most likely you’ll see a beautiful sunset
too.

Isn’t life grand in Alton Outdoors?

MAJOR PROBLEMS PREDICTED
DUE TO Y2K COMPUTER CRASHES

By J. F. Keffud
Alton town and school officials are scrambling to address

the myriad ofproblems anticipated when the year 2000 begins
and computer systems throughout the town and the world
have difficulty recognizing the two digits “00” as the year
2000 and not I 900.

A committee oftown bureaucrats, school officials, and
various dubious volunteers has been formed to coordinate its
activities with the recently announced New Hampshire State
Y2K Coordinator, N. 0. Problem. Problem has called for a
summit meeting to begin deliberations on April 1 ofthis year.
A solution is not expected, however, until April 1, 2000.

Until then, the local committee has announced that in
order to avert a complete “melt-down” it is absolutely essential
that every Alton citizen play their part by taking the following
steps:

Main Street’s Sports Page I
LTON OUTDOORS

-p--- byJack Miller

1000 POINTS —IN JUST TWO YEARS!

Continued on page 22
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WARM UP YOUR HOME WiTH . K-i KERO MOBILE BLEND

OILS HOME HEATING OIL

HEATING SYSTEMS INSTALLED DELIVERIES IN ALTON

I CARDiNAl.. AND
in FARMINGTQN - UNION -

MILTON - SANBORNVILLE - MILTON MILLS
NEW DURHAM - ROCHESTER

I GLIDDEN Oll. co. iNC. FOR OUR CUSTOMERS ONLY
24-HOUR BURNER SERVICE

CROWLEYST., FARMINGTON 755-3562
MALCOLM GLIDDEN, PRESIDENT CHRISTOPHER GLIDDEN, VICE PRESIDENT

RIC-IARD cHR!STOFORE, TREASURER 1-800-640-3562

(fc: 1. CL1%
: RESTAURANT & LOUNGE

ih-:c Rt. 11 & Riverlake West • Alton Bay, NH. (at the Alton Bay Inn)

::

Happy Easter
.

dIt

. Entertainment in our lounge!
—..---------.- -::•- ACCOUSTICS - COMEDY SHOWS

, --l 603—875—8899 take out available

From Thisi

The Miller Car Care Center To Thisi
will Hand Wash, Buff and shine the exterior of your vehicle and

;
Shampoo the Carpet. Miller will give your vehicle that “brand new”
look, a longer life and better value at trade-in time. We’ll even
do it while you sleep!

For A Limited Time
Call Today For

Spring Cleaning Savings! Just $99.95
569-1068

1-800-287-1068 You Save $30.00

NOW REMOVING SALT
DAY & NIGHT’

The Miller Car Care Center, Route 28, Wolfeboro, NH 0389
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opponents. After winning their first two games, the U14
Boys faced off against arch rival Moultonboro in the
championship match. The hard-fought game ended tied 3 to
3 . In overtime Alton won the game 5 to 3 and the gold medal.

U11/U12 Teams
U11/1J12 post-season tournaments were held in Alton

School gym. The youngest team in the league, Altons’ Ull
(Kristopher Callahan, Ryan Finethy, Ben Jamin Jones, Logan
Hopper, Nholas Lundy, Bryce St. Cyr, Jeffrey St. Cyr, Jason
Tanguay, Chad Tenander, Krystal Vigue), coached by Scott
Tanguay and David St. Cyr, improved immensely every week.
By the end of the season they were holding their own and
winning the close games. In the first round ofthe tournament,
they lost to Wolfeboro 1 to 0. It was an exciting game and
could have gone the other wayjust as easily.

Alton’s U12 team (David Clifford, James Grant, Brendon
Pellowe, Noah Prive, Patrick Quinn, Chris Ryan, Matthew
Snell, Tom Weimert), coached by Jim Grant, was undefeated
all season and won the Ui 11U12 Indoor Soccer Tournament.
2 - 0. Alton’s defense never gave Wakefield’s team many
chances. The team passed the ball very well and set up good
shots on goal. The defense turned away offensive threats
and moved the ball back to their offense quickly.

It has been very heartwarming to see how this indoor
game ofsoccer has captured the interest ofthe Lakes Region
public. Enthusiasm abounds. This fast-paced game is really
catching on.

The Alton Soccer Club would like to thank all the players
fortheir sportsmanship and their parents for their commitment.
In closing, the club would also like to thank all the coaches
fortheir dedication, leadership, andjoyfulness that they brought
to their teams.

SIGNS &
:j GRAPI-IN

Carved . Sandblasfed - Gold Leaf . lllumina+ed
Banners - Magnetic - Vinyl Graphics Truck Lettering

. I IF

USE OUR LAMINATING
SERVICE FOR:

ID., membership & emergency
cards

Newspaper& magazine
clippings

Point-of-purchase displays,
brochures, menus & wall signs

Pocket guides, luggage tags

fr Keepsakes...obituaries, birth
announcements, certificates,
graduation programs, etc.

AIVIERICAN LEGION POST 72
By Patti McMullen

It’s that time of year when we can breathe a sigh of
relief— ol’ man winter will be gone soon. Think Spring!

Bingo is still going strong on Wednesday nights BUT, we
now start at 6:30 p.m. for those who need to rise early in the
morning. We are still looking for help to run the games.
Everyone is welcome tojoin us.

The Junior Auxiliary will be holding a Spaghetti Dinner,
April 9, from 6 - 8 p.m. The cost is $5 for everyone 12 years
and over and $3 for children. Mark your calendar and come
out to support our young ladies. It is guaranteed to be tasty!
Also for your information, our spring conference will be held
in Lincoln on April 25 at Post 83.

Ifanyone is interested in attending Girls State this year,
please remember the deadline for the application is May 15.
Orientation is May 8 and will be held in Plymouth. Watch in
our May column for the details of the Past Commander’s
and Past President’s night scheduled for the middle of June.

Once again, it has been a long winter for those who find
it hard to get out. Couldn’t you find it in your heart to stop by
and check on the older folks? It would brighten their day!

UNH ii) ASSOCIATIONS 1999 CALENDAR
For those who like to plan ahead, the United Associa

tions ofAlton have set their 1999 meeting dates. They are to
be held on two Saturdays, June 26 and August 28. The meet-
ings start at 9 a.m. at the Alton Bay Community Center.
Speakers will be published in the June and August issues of
Main Street.

Todd McKinney Alton NJ-I. 716 - 6032

1appy
LasIci

IIJohn C. Irving
RenI3lz

Fac/Copkz Service

Main Street . P0 Box 600
AkOn,NH 03809-0000

(603) 875-2233
FAX: (603) 875-2288 I

ALTON TRUE VALuE
MONUMENT SQUARE

875-3241

J&Wa&e.
Anything To Help.

Think Spring

“Hart’s Seeds”
IN STOCK NOW



-

Page 16

New Durham Towing &
Repair, Inc.

174 Valley Road, New Durham, NH
859-4249

BOTH LOCATIONS
0PEN FOR YO UR CONVENIENCE

Nil STATE INSPECTIONS
AUTO REPAIR S MAINTENANCE

ALTON AUTO CENTER
Rt. 28 South Alton, NH

875AUT0 (2886)

I 8OO68386O4

s::;
c:;:c?r [REF1NANCING MADi1

L CONVENIENT ____1
RATELOCKNOW WHILE RATES ARE SOLOW

NO POINTLOAN FROM 6.625%, APR 6.70%
. Rate Lock NOW by phone (FREE)

.

Minimal paperwork and fast approvals

: office . Located at Rt ii & 28A, Alton, NH

MA Lender #MLO8I 5 1 Broker #M81243 NH Lic.#6O47.MB

We Make it Easy
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JOSHUA KERN IS TOP SPELLER
AT ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

For the second year in a row, Joshua Kern, an eighth
grade student at Alton Central School, is the winner of the
Middle School Spelling Bee. Thomas Malone, also an eighth
grader, was runner-up. Kern will represent the school in
regional competition.

Participants pictured above are: (front row, left to right)
Heath Berthiaume, grade 8; Danielle LePouttre, Grade 6;
David Currid, grade 7, and David McMahon, grade 6; (back
row, left to right) Richard Pike, school superintendent and
spelling bee moderator; Daniel Quinn, Grade 7; Carl Dickson,
grade 7; Anne Farrell, grade 6; Thomas Malone, grade 8;
Joshua Kern, grade 8; and Barbara Enos, middle school English
teacher and spelling bee coordinator.

ALTON CENTRAL SCHOOL
HONORS GOOD CITIZENS

Students in grades two through five received special
recognition in ceremonies at Alton Central School. Awards
were presented to those students who earned good citizenship
status for the second quarter of the school year. They are:

Grade Two — Shaida Anderson, Lyndsay Bishop, Erik
Caron, Brittany Dwyer, Shannon Eagles, Megan Farrell,
Steven Giani, Samantha Golden, Kim Grant, Cohn Hammond,
Andrea Hillsgrove, Michael Jensen, Justin Kantar, Kaitlyn
Kirchhoff, Jack LaFreniere, Ashley Lionetta, William
Macduff, Joshua Merchant, Christine Mills, Crystal Murray,
Katelyn Ordway, Katie Lynn Powers, Kristie Lee Powers,
Maegan Rojek, Stephanie Roy, Kelsea Scerra, Michael
Stevens, Kathleen Sykes, and Caitlin Sylvester.

Grade Three — Hayley Barnet, Drew Barthel, Erin
Brackley, Tony Castagnaro, Amber Couture, Jacob Dore,
Courtney Emerson, Ryan Finethy, Emily Folan, Laura Goulet,
Jessica Harrell, Chelsea Hawkins, Daniel Hopper, Tyler
Houghton, Brian Jones, Jesse Lane, Christopher Loprete,
Alma Loynd, Samantha MacDonald, Karol Anne Mansfield,
Chantal Pearson, Amanda Pellowe, Thomas Philbrick, Tara
Prescott, Jennifer Shafer, Stephen Talon, Chad Tenander,
Brianna Tidd, Olivia Varney, Krystal Vigue, and Caitlin
Wenzlau.

Grade Four— Dottie Jean Bailey, Biyan Bishop, Brittany
Bowden, Kristopher Callahan, Mara Cook-Hamer, Ashley
Dwyer, Jane Farrell, Charlotte French, Leann Fuller, Kim
Hannafin, Caila Kantar, Christine Mills, Kelsey Moore,
Carmen Niquette, Jeffrey St. Cyr, Merrill Stone, Ashley
Sweeney, Milton Taylor, and Kelsey Tinkham.

Grade Five — Johanna Dickson, Nicholas Divito, Allyson
Dudman, Chris Frost, Rebecca Golden, James Grant, Luke
LaFreniere, Nicholas Lund, Brittany Moore, Daniel Pitman,
Patrick Quinn, Sara Talon, Aimee Terravechia and
Katrina Tidd.

CUNNIFF PAINTING
Residential House Painting

Cedar Spray & Wood Restoration
House Washing Logs Lindals Clapboards Shingles

Lowpressure washing with cleaning solution.
Cedar Spray can make your natural wood

home look new again.

_n• Free Estimates Fully Insured fl
(603) 859-3836

25 South Shore Rd., New Durham, NH 03855

Robert I. Williams
Reg. H.A.D.

Offering
Starkey’s PFS - Computer

HIGHEST QUALITY
BEST PRICES

FAST SERVICE

testing & fitting system.

1 -800.538-4064

Improving accuracy and
comfort in Hearing cti1

Digitally

EXPERT SERVICE
ALL MAKES

Programmable
Sequel ®

HALL’S
PHARMACY

Wolfeboro 569-2374

Available

WILLIAMS
BLDG

Rc. 11 Altoa 875-6059

CARNEY
DRUG

Rochester 332-2132

WENTWO RTN
TREE SERVICE

NOW OFFERING
Dry Firewood
$125.00 a cord

Snowplowing

Call: (603) 8594O34
Ernest Wentworth Mark Penney
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FOR THE FUN OF IT

by KeIIie M. Troendle
Recreation Director

FUN FOR ALL AGES
‘,

Time Flashlight Easter Egg Hunt: Ages 8 -

10, Friday, April 2, 7 p.m., Liberty Tree Park, rain or shine.
Bring flashlight and container to hold eggs. Candy and prizes
to be hidden in plastic eggs.

Easter Egg Hunt: Ages 3 - 7, Saturday, April 3, 10
a.m., Liberty Tree Park, rain or shine. Bring container for
eggs. Find candy and prizes in plastic eggs. Enter “Paper
Bag Easter Basket Contest.” Bring a decorated paper bag
Easter Basket; judging at 10:30 a.m. First prize receives a
giant Easter Basket.

Body Works with Melanie Tidd, AFAA Certified:
Strength training for muscles, heart, and body. Tuesdays and
Thursdays, 6:30 - 7:30 p.m., Alton Bay Community Center,
$3/class or $20/4 weeks. Bring hand weights, mat, and water.

Country Line Dancing Lessons: Adults of all ages,
Tuesdays, Alton Bay Community Center, 2 - 4 p.m. $3/6
months to cover cost ofhandout materials. All levels ofability
are welcome. Classes ongoing.

Teen Dance: Grades 6-8, April 9, Alton Bay Community
Center, 7 - 9:30 p.m., $3 . Come at 6:30 p.m.; learn trendy
dances, including electric slide and Jitter-Bug Swing, $ I I
person.

Shooter’s Gold Basketball Camp: Coming June 28 -

July 2, sign up now! To be held at the Alton Central School
Gym and sponsored by Plymouth State College and Parks
and Recreation. Grades 2-4, Boys and Girls, 8 - 10 a.m.,
register before June 1, $45, fee after June 1, $70. Grades 5-
8, Boys and Girls, 1 0: 1 5 a.m. - 2: 1 5 p.m., register before June
1, $65, fee after June 1, $90. Fee includes camp T-shirt and
ball. Typical daily schedule: warm up, skill work, large group
activity and games, self-help sessions, mini lectures, and more.
Registration forms and information at the Parks and
Recreation office.

Spring BreakDay!: Ages 7 - 11,join the fun of Spring
Break; spend Wednesday, April 28, 8 a.m. - 5 p.m., Alton
Bay Community Center, doing activities and games. $7
includes ice cream sundaes, scavenger hunt, creative cooking,
cooperative games, movies, candy bar bingo, and arts and
crafts. Bring morning snack and lunch. Register by April 21.

After School Club: Have fun after school in safe,
supervised environment. Ages 8 - 12, enjoy great after-school
group in the school Home Ec room, Tuesdays and Thursdays,
3 - 5 p.m. Held April 20 - May 20. Deadline to register,
April 1 6. Program fee $2/day. Activities include games,
crafts, and outdoor workshops. Snacks are provided. This is
a great socialization and educational opportunity for your
student.

Karate Lessons: Progressive class for continuing
students and class for beginners. Kwoon Karate Academy
and Parks and Recreation are sponsoring karate lessons, ages
6 - 10, Tuesdays, May 4 - June 1, 3 : 1 5 - 4: 1 5 p.m., Kwoon
Karate Academy located on Main Street. The Art ofKarate
teaches character, mobility, self-control, and confidence.
Classes divided by age and ability. Students meet at Alton
School cafeteria, 3 p.m., to be walked to studio by Karate
Academy staff. Parents pick up students at Main Street
location. $25/S-week session. Registration deadline April 23.

Co-Ed Adult Softball League: Age 1 8 and over. Team
captains’ meeting to discuss team rules and regulations to be
held June 2, 6:30 p.m., Alton Town Hall. Interested teams
contact Parks and Recreation to secure a team slot before
the meeting. Registration is $1 5/player; all fees, waiver forms,
and completed rosters must be turned in at captains’ meeting,
June 2; late forms will NOT be accepted. Call 875-0109 to
sign up your team to play or to be placed on a list to join a
team.

Alton Circle Grocery
875-2861

Formerly Wayside Grocery

Is NOW a Family Member
of the Stafford Oil Co.

S\:x
iave Thee

Chili Live Bait
Subs Fishing Tackle

Fried Chicken
Groceries
Ice Cream

Fresh Baked Breads
Pies & Rolls

Pastries

AFFORD
OIL COMR6W INCORPORATED

Auto Supplies

CITGO Gasoline
and Motor Oil

CITGO

Alton, NH

Bruce Holmes, Owner
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CLASSIFIED ADS

Alton residents may place classified ads in any issue of
Main Street. As a public service ads are primarily for non-
commercial private individuals who have items for sale (ex
cept real estate for sale or rent), items or services wanted,
free items. personals, or help wanted notices. The rate is $1
for each nncommercial ad of35 words or less. Each addi
tional 35 words costs $1 . (There is no charge for “Cards of
Thanks.”) The rate for commercial ads is $1 2.50 per col
umn inch. Main Street reserves the right to refuse any ad, or
edit it for length/style. Ads must be submitted with payment
to Post Office Box 2 1 0, Alton Bay 03 8 1 0, by the 1 5th of the
month preceding publication. Submissions may also be placed
in the Main Street box at the Alton branch ofthe Farmington
Bank. Ads must contain a phone number.

FOR SALE
ALL ALUMINUM SHORE STATION, used, 2,600 lb. boat hoist, 95%
stainless steel hardware, $1,500. Please call after 4 p.m. 875-7359

SINGER SEWING MACHINE, built-in, with accessories, $50; Aeromotion
Health Rider, $50; Youth bed & mattress, blue, like new, $20. 875-3813.

FREE
ELECTRIC HOSPITAL BED. 875-5876

FORRENT—AETON
Very Attractive Furnished Studios

Available in convenient location. Weekly and yearly rates.
All utilities included. No pets.

Ifinterested, please call 875-4529, or (978) 851-4330.

REUABI..E, RE3PON3IBU MOIHER OF
‘fwOHA5 OPEI\LtNG3 AVAILABLE NOW

)aycare provided in a quiet and peaceful surrounding
If interested, please call 875-4529

WANTED! 29 PEOPLE
to get paid

$$$ Dollars $$$
to lose up to 30 POUNDS in 30 DAYS!
Natural - Guaranteed - Call 776-5636

TEN YEARS AGO ...

. . . April 3, 1989, was the end ofan era as the Oak Birch
Inn was consumed by flames, despite the efforts ofover I 00
firemen from Alton and the surrounding communities . .

Marion MacDonald was elected to a three-year term as
Selectman . . . the Alton Middle School Drama Club presented
“Charlie and the Chocolate Factory” . . . the Playground
Committee displayed its new fund-raising cookbook . . . the
Sophomore Class sponsored some unique entertainment,
Donkey Basketball!

FIVE YEARS AGO ...

. . . Many volunteers donated time and effort to construct
an addition to the Alton Volunteer Ambulance Service building
. . . the Alton Central School High School Choir presented a
concert for senior citizens at the Pearson Road Community
Center . . . members ofthe fifth grade classes at Alton Central
School created “The Vanishing Wall,” a multimedia tribute to
endangered species around the world.

Ckw)

aich

First, I would like to thank the Town’s Administrative
Services Department, the Alton Fire Department, and all who
assisted at the polls during the March 9 Town and School
Election.

I would also like to extend my special thanks to my Deputy
Laurie Dunn, Clerical Assistant Mary Jane Dascoli and my
Special Election Deputy Phyllis Draper for all of their
knowledge and assistance with the preparation and election.

Sincerely,
/5/ Diantha S. Moulton

Alton Town Clerk
To the voters ofthe Town of Alton:

I wish to express my sincere thanks to all
of you who voted for me and showed your
confidence by electing me your Town Clerk for
the remaining one-year term of Gwendolyn
Jones. I am very honored and happy to be
serving you, the people ofthe Town of Alton.
Please stop by and get to know my staff and
me. We will be happy to see you.

Sincerely,
Is! Diantha S. Moulton

Alton Town Clerk
The Alton Indoor Soccer Club would like to thank the

team sponsors for their much appreciated support. They
are: Alton Circle Grocery, Curry Realtors, DeVylder’s
Market, Farmington National Bank, McGrath Food Center,
Miller Auto World, and Piche’s Ski and Sports.

A special thank you goes to Marcy Lowthian for assisting
as community rep, handling registrations, writing news
releases, and being a great team parent. Also many thanks
to Ben Jones for refereeing some of the games.

The club also thanks the Alton School Board for approving
the use ofthe gym.

Without all of you Alton would not have a chance to
participate in the Lakes Region Soccer Club.

/s/Peter Clifford, Alton Indoor Soccer Club

ALTON SENIOR CENTER MEALS
This program is open to all persons age 60 and older.

Meals are served Monday through Friday at 1 2 noon.
April 1 - 2: Thursday, Roast Pork /Gravy; Friday,

Vegetable Lasagna.
Week of April 5 - 9: Monday, Ham/Raisin Sauce;

Tuesday, Roast Beef/Gravy; Wednesday, Chicken Ala King;
Thursday, Mild Chili; Friday, Manicotti/Sauce.

Week of April 12 - 16: Monday, Chicken Croquettes;
Tuesday, Swedish Meatballs; Wednesday, Turkey/Gravy;
Thursday, Ziti Casserole; Friday, Lemon Herb Cod Filet.

Week ofApril 19 - 23 : Monday, Southern Baked Chicken;
Tuesday, Spaghetti/Meat Sauce; Wednesday, Curried Chicken;
Thursday, Sauteed Beef/Onions and Peppers; Friday,
Macaroni and Cheese.

Week ofApril 26 - 30: Monday, Chopped Steak/Gravy;
Tuesday, Chicken Cacciatore; Wednesday, Beef Stew;
Thursday, Roast Pork/Gravy; Friday, Vegetable L a.

It’s not just finding a house.
It’s fulfilling a dream.
Whatever your dream house might be, no one can do
more than the CENTURY 2I®System to make ito reality.
ikic the POWER ofthe #1 realestate organization in the
world to work foryou. Call today 875-2100

Each Office Independently Owned and Operated

rGniuv
Gemini Realty

L8i2iOG
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PINEWOOD DERBY
CUB SCOUT PACK 53

By Meg Jones
The annual Pack 53 Pinewood Derby was an edge-of-

your-seat racing event this year. All participants did an
outstanding job. This year’s winners are (left to right): 1 St
place, Derek Chase, Bear; 2nd place, Brian Jones, Bear; and
3rd place, Zach Porter, Webelos.

There were a total of 58 entries for this event from the
four levels, i.e., Tigers, Wolves, Bears, and Webelos.
Congratulations to all the entrants and winners. We look
forward to next year’s race!

Walkathon
Pack 53 is sponsoring a Walkathon on May 20. They

are now taking pledges for this event. These monies are to
help them pay for camp. Ifyou wish more information, call
Meg Jones at 875-6117.

AUTO REPAIR
S Brakes • Tires Exhaust•

PENNY SALE
ALTON-NEW DURHAM LIONS CLUB

By Peter M. Gerbino
On Saturday, April 3, the 43rd annual Penny Sale and

Jamboree will be held at the Alton Central School, sponsored
by the Alton-New Durham Lions Club. It starts at 7 p.m.

The door prize this year will again be a wonderful Bose
Wave Radio. The Penny Sale is a large fund-raising activity
with all money raised being used by the club to support
charitable and service activities in the community.

Proceeds from last year’s Penny Sale helped purchase
two Defibrillators. One is now carried by the Alton Fire
Department Rescue Truck to assist our emergency medical
personnel in providing up-to-date life saving procedures to
residents and guests in the Lakes Region. The other
Defibrillator went to the Alton Volunteer Ambulance Service.

MARCH FOR PARKS
VOLUNTEER FOR AN ALTON EVENT

By Kellie Troendle
Join thousands ofcitizens across the nation at March for

Parks, an Earth Day event taking place April 1 7 - 25 . Events
across the nation include: building and repairing trails, planting
trees and gardens, restoring historic park buildings, acquiring
land for new parks, and more.

In Alton the Parks and Recreation and the Conservation
Commission will be clearing and developing the loop trail in
the Town Forest. This March for Parks event will be held on
Sunday, April 25, 1 - 3 p.m. Community volunteers and groups
are needed. Please call Kellie at 875-0109 for more
information or to volunteer.

Help us to continue to help Alton!

Promises of warmer weather
encourage the birds to return, as
the snow makes its way back to
the river, its home...

Main Street
P0 Box 210, Alton Bay, New Hampshire 03810
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Alton Bay, NH

B 0 B D 0YL E ‘ S Merrymeeting River Resort

-
Computer Balancing

ROTORS & DRUMS TURNED II A family mobile home resort
featunng seasonal and

NH OFFIcIAL INSPECTION STATION 1l year round homes
Autos andMotorcycles Your Hosts:

The White Family - Don, Sandy Eric & Jean Horn8AM - 4:30PM Mon-Fri 8AM - 12 NOON SAT One mile from Alton circle on Rte ‘fi East 859.4811
12 DepotRoad, New Durham 8593131 Acrossfrom the Post Office Drop by and See what’s for sale.


